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On February 18 we will selecting 4 of our fellow Country Greeners to serve on your board of directors for a 2-year term.  In 
person voting will be 6 to 7 pm.  The following have provided their resumes for consideration, Caren Bassoff, Lisa Degnan, 
Ron Petersdorf, Joe Rana and Joanne Slocum.  This your opportunity to have a say in our future direction.  Two of the candi-
dates are seeking Country Greens board membership for the first time, one has served only for a short time and the others 
have served multiple terms.  Thank you all for your willingness to serve. 
 

Please look at their resumes carefully and decide which ones will best meet your expectations to look out for the wellbeing 
of the community.  The four with the highest vote totals will begin their 2-year term immediately.  In the next few weeks, 
please take the opportunity to speak to the candidates and current board members with your questions and expectations 
about our shared future.  Every member of the board has an obligation to be fair and truthful when considering issues and 
complaints.  A board member must always think of the impact of a decision on the entire community.  Owners and residents 
should know decisions are made in good faith and remember board members are bound to follow the law, rules and docu-
ments without partiality.  Additional obligations include fiduciary responsibility, maintaining the community properly, plan-
ning for the future, making improvements and do so with the in with only the general welfare in mind.  The 7 board mem-
bers also have the responsibility of choosing the HOA officers.  With 4 board positions being open, there is possible change in 
our future. Your responsibility is to choose wisely.  
 

Thanks to the efforts David Allen and Lillian Baumann there will be a candidate nights Wed. Feb 5th at 7 pm the clubhouse.  
All are encouraged to attend. Only 1 owner of each unit may vote in the election of a board member.  You will be receiving 
voting paperwork from Campbell Management.  A person may vote by mail, proxy or in person the on Feb 18th.  The results 
will be announced that evening.  Following the election, the new board will caucus to determine the slate of officers for the 
next year, this will be followed by our regular February meeting with the new members taking their place and be welcomed 
to the board.  
 

Please do not ask me who you should vote or my opinion of the candidates.  I believe that all the candidates have sufficient 
qualifications and will make good board members.  It is great that we have a real election with great candidates.  I hope this 
is predictor of a positive future our little village. 
 

See you around the neighborhood, 
 

Bob Freedman, President, mrfreed@aol.com 
 

PS On behalf of the 2019-20 board of directors, thank you for all your co-operation, your questions and even complaints.  I 
think we are moving in a positive direction and hope you agree.  Please remember all board members are residents who sac-
rifice their time and effort without compensation to make our hidden gem a great place to live.  

 

 
 
 

Property Manager 

Kris Elliott  561-432-2703 

Kris@campbellproperty.com 

Office:  561-432-2703 (Kris) 

President’s Message

561-432-2703 

Fax 561-432-2181 

 

      Barbara Puchalski -  Editor     Terry West—Distribution 

Bookkeeping at Campbell: 

Teri Burgess   954-427-8770 

Mark Your Calendar 
 Monday & Thursday ~ Poker, 6:30             Thursday ~ Yoga, 10:00            Wednesday & Friday ~ Mahjong, 12:30  

 Sat, Feb 1, 5:30 ~ Meet & Greet  

 Wed, Feb 5, 7:00 ~ Candidates Night 

 Sat, Feb 8, 9:00 ~ Smoke Detector Installs  

 Sun, Feb 16, 6:00 ~ Valentine’s Day Dinner 

 Tues, Feb 18, 7:00 ~ HOA Board Election & Meeting 

 Fri, Feb 21, 5:30 ~ Supper Club 

 Sat, Feb 29,, 7:00 ~ Annual Breakfast 
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Please respect 
the speed limit 

***COMMUNITY REMINDERS***

Parking  Resident and guest parking 

is allowed on the streets from 6:00 am 

until 1:00 am. Commercial vehicles from 

8:00 am until 8:00 pm 

Overnight parking is permitted in designated parking areas     
between 10:00 pm and 8:00 am,  Please NOTIFY a  board mem-
ber of the license plate number in case of an emergency. 

Visit Our Country Greens 
Website  

www.mycountrygreens.com 

Login:  enter@mycountrygreens.com 

Password:  shady12467 

and Facebook Page 

Trash must be placed in a 

closed container while awaiting 

pickup.  Garbage cans and recycle 

bins should be stored in an area 

out of sight. 

TRASH goes out Mondays and 

Thursdays late 

afternoon for 

next day pickup.  

 
 

Homeowners are responsible for pest control inside 

their homes.  This is why garage doors should 

be closed when not in use.  This will help keep 

out unwanted pests and unwanted “guests”. 

Inspect your home regularly.  

Does your fence or driveway need 

to be repaired, pressure cleaned 

or painted?  Are your gutters clean?  Are  your 

screens torn and is the roof look like it’s in good 

repair.  All issues need to be addressed prior to hur-

ricane season and at the end of the rainy season. 

  Dogs must be on 

leash at all times 

  NO EXCEPTIONS! 

COUNTY MOSQUITO CONTROL 
can be contacted by individual home 
owners to come out and to spray 
around their residence when there is a 
problem.  561-967-6480 

PICKING UP AFTER 
YOUR DOG 

IS NOT JUST 
BEING        

POLITE 

Dog poop carries 

millions of bacte-

ria, parasites, pathogens and 

viruses that can be transmitted 

to both other animals & people.  

How would you like it if you or 

your dog tracked it into your 

home or car?  NO? Then pick it 

up!! We are so fortunate that 

our community allows our be-

loved pets to live here.  Please 

do not ruin it for the rest of us.   

Violators will 

be brought 

before the 

Grievance 

Committee 

IT’S THE 

FLORIDA 

STATE LAW! 

By working together we make our 

community a home 

Country Greens at 
Westchester,            

Boynton Beach, FL 
 

For the latest   
Country Greens News 

HURRICANE  

SEASON IS  

OVER!! 

STILL BE     
PREPARED! 
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COUNTRY GREENS @ WESTCHESTER HOA, INC. 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING  

TUESDAY, JANUARY 21, 2020  ~ DRAFT TO BE APPROVED 

President Freedman called meeting to order @7pm with quorum established. 
Directors present: Bob Freedman, Joanne Slocum, Jeanne Grimaldi, Marie Allen, Ron Petersdorf, Joe Rana & 
Terry West. 
Kris Elliott, Property Manager was also present.  
No correspondence. 
 
Minutes Approval: J. Grimaldi made a MOTION to approve the minutes of December 17, 2019 Board 
meeting; seconded by T. West & approved by all. 
 
Presidents Report:  
President Freedman reported he had received inquiries with reference to community wide mitigation report; 
our HOA insurance (USI Insurance Services) told him they have report on every unit which was done approx. 
15 years ago after a hurricane. You can contact our Account Executive; her name is Bhavna Mandalia 
@561.931.0036 to request a report. 
 
Financial:  Secretary/Treas. T. West gave report as of Dec. 31,2019: Petty Cash $400; Centerstate Operating 
$74,124.64; Centerstate MM $81,427.84   Total $155,952.48 Reserves: TransCap CD (2) $103,478.15 each; 
TransCap CD (1) $101,256.34; Valley National $175,060.44 Total $483,273.08 
MOTION made by J. Grimaldi to accept financials as read; seconded by J. Slocum; approved by all. 
 
Architectural Requests: 
12203 FG: TufTop drive 
12319 FG: Replace rear security light 
12155 CG: install storm door @front entry 
12303 FG: install 3ft. fence in front garden left side w/existing for new garbage container 
12295 FG: add 4ftx5ft extension to existing double car drive 
MOTION made by T. West to approve 12203FG, 12319FG, 12155CG; HOLD 12303FG & 12295FG for research 
& present again at February Board meeting; seconded by R. Petersdorf & approved by all. 
 
Newsletter: Submit articles to barbaracountrygreens@gmail.com by Sunday, Jan. 26, 2020. 
 
COBWRA: January meeting Highlights will be included in Gazette. NOTE:  Tuesday, Feb 11, 2020 free sympo-
sium on WATER will be held @Tuscany Bay Clubhouse; sign in 5:30pm, SEE flyer posted on bulletin boards.  
 
POOL: D. Prosser reported pool OK 
 
Property Management (Campbell): Kris stated she will be mailing the Informational Candidate sheets & Bal-
lots for the Annual & Election meeting which will be Tuesday, February 18, 2020 with sign in to begin @5:45 
pm.  
 
Social/Activities: Saturday, February 1st, 2020 @6P Meet & Greet your new residents; hors d’oeuvres & wine; 
check flyer @Bulletin Board 
Holiday Party @Westchester Country Club will be December 9th,2020  
 
Master Association (Westchester): no report 

about:blank
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DRAFT OF MEETING MINUTES ~ TUESDAY, JANUARY 21, 2020 ~ CONTINUED 

OLD BUSINESS: 
Committee’s:  President Freedman stated he has received some applications & this is a work in progress. 
Awning Update: President Freedman stated he has not received price from vendor for a major installation; 
will contact after Annual election. 
 
SMOKE ALARMS-RED CROSS-will be installed FREE on Feb. 8th only from 8AM-2PM by Boynton Beach Fire 
Dept. Signup sheet is on bulletin board in clubhouse.  Lisa Feldman, Barbara Puchalski & Joanne Slocum will 
be calling homeowners. Special thanks to Marta Levesque, RED Cross volunteer & Country Greens resident 
for making this program available to us. 
 
CANDIDATES NIGHT: 
After discussion President Freedman appointed David Allen & Lillian Baumann as a committee to schedule & 
moderate a candidate’s night. 
 
SOLAR LIGHT RELOCATION: the solar light in question on Forest Greens will be moved & installed by Ron & 
Josiah with location by Barbara Puchalski & area homeowners per President Freedman.  
 
RESIDENTIAL APPLICATION: Orientation committee & Campbell Property Management has completed the 
forms for new residential application & background check which will become electronic; no cost to CGHOA.  
MOTION made by J. Grimaldi to accept application as proposed; seconded by R. Petersdorf & passed by all. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
RULE CHANGE (SWA GARBAGE CANS):  
President Freedman discussed with Board the adoption of the rule & regulation of the issue of the NEW coun-
ty garbage cans. Once adopted this will be recorded in the public records. 
MOTION was made by J. Slocum to adopt the addition as a supplement to the Rules & Regulations; seconded 
by R. Petersdorf. Motion passed by all Board Directors. 
 
INSURANCE APPRAISAL: 
President Freedman discussed the notification from our insurance company for an updated appraisal to de-
termine adequate limits of the insured. This is required per Florida Statue 718.111 every 36 months. Cost for 
on-site is $750.  The purpose of the report is to estimate the insurable value (replacement/construction cost) 
of the buildings.  
MOTION made by J. Rana to approve the on-site inspection for $750; seconded by J. Slocum. Motion ap-
proved by all Board Directors. 
 
The floor was opened to present, and all questions & concerns were addressed. 
 
Meeting adjourned @7:50 PM. 
Respectfully submitted, 
Terry West, Secretary/Treas. 
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On Tues, Feb 18, there will be an election in Country Greens for 4 positions on the Board of Directors.  This 

year, for the first time in many, there are 5 candidates for these positions.   

On Tues, Feb 5, from 7:00 to 8:00 PM at the clubhouse there will be a candidate’s night.  Candidates will 

be given an opportunity to tell you about themselves and their reasons for running as well as answer 

written questions from members of the community. 

The moderator will ask the questions of the candidates that have been submitted in writing at the begin-

ning of the meeting.  

Following the meeting light refreshments will be served. 

If you’re unable to attend you may e-mail your questions to Dave Allen at dallen@stemsons.com of Lillian 
Baumann at lilybaumann18@gmail.com. 

Look forward to your participation. 

Please take the time to thank and get to know the 2020 Country Greens Board of Directors Candidates: 

Caren Bassoff, Lisa Degnan, Ron Petersdorf, Joe Rana and Joanne Slocum 

COUNTRY GREENS @ WESTCHESTER HOA, INC. 
CANDIDATES NIGHT 

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 5, 7:00 PM 

about:blank
mailto:lilybaumann18@gmail.com
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COUNTRY GREENS SOCIAL CLUB EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE  

MEETING MINUTES, MONDAY, JANUARY 20TH, 2020 

ATTENDING: Jeanne Grimaldi, President; Lillian Baumann; Dolores Crupi; Lorraine Jaklitsch; Hedy Jurow; 

Nancy Rochon; Margie Schlein 

Jeanie presented the revised Schedule of Events for the New Season: 

 

*  Saturday, February 1st: MEET & GREET …The flier announcing this event needs to be revised: Hors d’oeu-

vres and beer, wine, soda and water will be served.  A Cash Bar f or Mixed Drinks will be available.  The door 

will open at 6:30 pm. 

 

* Sunday, February 16th:  Valentine’s Day Dinner will be celebrated on this date at our usual site, Avanti’s 

Restaurant, at 7:00 pm.  Attendees will order individually from the restaurant menu. 

 

* Saturday, February 29th: Annual Breakfast, 9:00 am to 11:00 am.  French Toast, Scrambled Eggs, Bacon, 

Bagels and Cream Cheese, Coffee.  Members will be charged $6.00, non-members, $8.00.   NO WALK INS.  

Fees must be paid by Monday, February 24th. 

 

 * Friday, March 6th: Annual Potluck Dinner.  Meatless dinners are welcome for the Potluck Menu, 5:30 pm 

 

* Friday, March 20th: Happy Hour/ Hot Dogs & Hamburgers& Fish, 5:30 pm  

 

* Friday, April 17th:   Happy Hour/Hot Dogs & Hamburgers.  Special: Sausages & Peppers, 5:30 pm 

 

* Tuesday, May 5th:  Cinco de Mayo:  Subs to celebrate the occasion. 

 

The Executive Committee is considering the following for the Fall Season: 

* Friday, October 3rd:  Opening the Season LUAU 

* Saturday, October 31st: ANNUAL HALLOWEEN PARTY 

The next meeting of the Executive Committee will be held on Mon, Feb. 24th at 4:00 pm in the Clubhouse. 

 

BOOK CLUB  

A GENTLEMAN IN MOSCOW 

By Amor Towles 

Monday, February 17th 

1:00 pm 
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Homeowners Must Sign Up For The Smoke Detectors By Feb 1st 

They will be installed ONLY On February 8th from 8am – 2pm  

3 people will be coming into our homes separately during these hours 

         The Installer 

         The Recorder, to confirm the instillation 

         The Educator, to be sure you know how to operate them 

If you are unable to be home on February 8th, you may make arrangements for someone else to be there.  Unfortunately, you 

can not schedule for another date. 

Lisa Feldman, Barbara Puchalski, & Joanne Slocum will be calling homeowners 

There will also be a sign-up sheet on the bulletin board in the clubhouse 

Special thanks to Red Cross volunteer Marta Levesque for making this program available to us 

THANKS TO THE 

AMERICAN RED CROSS AND  

THE BOYNTON BEACH FIRE DEPARTMENT 

COUNTRY GREENS HOMES ARE ELIGIBLE FOR          

2 FREE SMOKE DETECTORS! 
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On April 6th, 2019, Lillian and Toby,  

Very Best Friends for 56 years, ate  

a delightful meal at True Food in Boca  

Raton, FL.  We ran a check up to $94.00  

We put down $120.00 for the check 

and the tip.  The waitress came to tell us that…two gentlemen thought we 

were  very unusual elderly ladies… having such a good time that they decid-

ed to PAY OUR CHECK!!!   

They DID NOT WANT TO BE IDENTIFIED! 

     We both were completely overwhelmed by such incredible generosity!!!   

     We fully intend to PAY IT FORWARD!!!! 

TRUE STORY! 

Chair Yoga 

Thursday 10-10:45 a.m. CG Clubhouse. $5 per class. 

Any Questions, call Lisa Feldman 

OBITUARY 

Sadly, Kathleen Ann Procopio died January 5, 2020 

It is known that Kathleen was a great cook.  I believe that the 

secret to good food lies, not in complicated ingredients, but in 

the ability to take the simplest of ingredients and create 

something magical.  Her magic was not only in her food but is 

still alive in her family and friends. 

 

 

 

 

On behalf of Joseph Procopio and his family, they would like 

to thank everyone for their condolences and support after 

the loss of Kathleen. 
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FOR YOUR HEALTH 

Acupuncture ~ What makes it Valid 
Acupuncture, an ancient medicine utilized in China over 3000 years, is presently utilized by every country in the world 

where millions of people continue to benefit by this ancient practice.  Yet, despite the fact that Acupuncture is ancient 

and still being practiced, what continues to be questioned is the validity of this medicine. 

Something not yet known by most Americans is the educational requirements to become a licensed Acupuncturist 

just in the state of Florida.  First thing to recognize is acupuncturist are primary licensed health care providers. Be-

cause practicing acupuncture requires the use of a stainless-steel medical device called a “acupuncture needle” and 

the placing of needles within the skin of the body is an act of medicine.  This takes developed skill, knowledge and 

lots of practice.  The average acupuncturist studies over 5 to 7 years. One can earn a Bachelor of Science and Mas-

ter’s degree in Chinese Herbal Medicine and, optionally, can continue to earn a Doctorates or PH degree in Oriental 

Medicine.  But that’s not all!  In order to be licensed to practice acupuncture on the general public, it is mandatory 

by the Certifying Board of Florida, that each graduate must first pass a 400 question state board exam.  Once all is 

complete, an Acupuncture physician can diagnose physical ailments, (not diseases like MDs), and can prescribe natu-

ral herbal medicines.  In Florida, an acupuncture physician can provide exercise, and nutritional corrective strategies.  

They also can apply injection therapy procedure such as vitamins, Ozone, and natural homeopathic pain and flu pre-

ventative solutions.  Many of the advance procedures require additional certifying hours too. 

To truly understand what and how an acupuncture physician operates in utilizing the act of acupuncture, we have to 

begin with some basic anatomy and physiology, neurological laws and science-based principles and theories.  But I 

will spare you the long years of study it takes to comprehend all this mastery.  If we are to simplify how this magical 

healing modality called acupuncture truly works, we need to first recognize the history of this medicine.  And, de-

spite our cultural lack of understanding, let’s give credit where credit is due for its longevity of health benefits alone.  

Secondly, we must acknowledge that this is no hokey pokey medicine but rather a scientific based medicine that con-

tinues to help thousands of people even in today’s modern world. 

Today, the medical society has scientifically proven acupuncture to be an excellent remedy at reducing pain.  Its abil-

ity to calm the physiological response of inflammation makes it a natural medicine that can do so much more than 

manage pain.  If you never before experienced the effects of acupuncture, these questions are normal to ponder.  

Does it Hurt?  What does it help?  How does it work?  Stay tune to our winter season health series and you will soon 

have the answers. What I like for my readers to understand, is there’s more to it than the medical device itself.  The 

main key you should know is that an acupuncturist does not just punctures needles in any point of the body.  The 

physician first and foremost focuses on what messages the body is sending so it can determine the right combination 

sequence of needling to apply.  Through diagnostic intake methods such as feeling someone’s pulse, evaluating the 

body’s color of skin and temperature; viewing the shape, moisture, and color coating of the tongue, listening to the 

sound of your voice and even inquiring what color or flavors you most recently crave. These are just a few examples 

that give clues and indicators from your body’s vital micro-systems.  Like an X-ray or Blood and Urine analyses uti-

lized to reveal the internal functions of the body, an acupuncture physician diagnoses the mechanistic state and 

functional health of your body by inquiring and observing the patient with their own eyes, ears and touch.  This is 

the most important start for the appropriate treatment plan and resolution outcome.  So, stay tune next month, 

there still remains the constant challenged question “How does it work”? 

For any further questions about how acupuncture can help you, please contact our office at: 

ChahAcutherapy 

561/249-0447 

Maria Chah, Ap, DOM 

Acupuncture Physician 

Doctor of Oriental Medicine 
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IN THE GARDEN 

11 

DIY Succulent Garden ~ UF/IFAS Gardening Solutions 

Succulents are a group of plants with fleshy stems and leaves that are efficient for storing water. Because of this, 

they don't need much supplemental irrigation. In Florida's rainy, humid climate, a good way to grow succulents is in 

containers, where water and soil are easier to control. 

Got the urge to try growing succulents? With just a few supplies, you can create a unique plant focal piece for your 

home or landscape. 

1.  Start with a well-drained creative container. 

While not terribly creative, this terracotta      

container will drain well. 

2.  For your soil you’ll want to 

combine garden soil, some 

small rocks, and sand (we 

used play sand) to create a 

coarse, well-drained potting 

mixture. 

A mix of gravel and play sand 

makes for a well-draining medium. 

3.  Once you’ve filled your container with soil gather your 

plants and plan out where they'll go in the container. 

4.  Start planting! Be aware that succulents are delicate and 

may have leaves that break off when you move them. This 

is okay, you can either discard the broken leaves, or plant 

them in the soil where they may take root and thrive. 

Don't worry if a few leaves break off, they can be planted too. 

5.  It’s that easy. Add a little more soil to the container if necessary and 

you are done. We opted to cover the soil in our container with some 

black river rocks which gave our planter a finished look. 

Now you have a lovely, low-maintenance container planting! 

Succulent gardens can make great personalized gifts as well. 

The succulents used in our container are Kalanchoe tomentosa Panda (back right and left corners), Crassula spp. (back 

middle), Huernia zebrine (front left corner), Echeveria spp. (front middle), and Kalanchoe spp. (front right corner). 
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COUNTRY GREENS 2020 DIRECTORY 

 It is that time of year that we are preparing the new Country Greens phone directory.  Please check your 
information in the current directory.  If you have any corrections, wish to add your email to either receive 
the Gazette or E-Blasts from the Board of Directors (or both), please email Barbara Puchalski at                
barbaracountrygreens@gmail.com 
 

 

 

          A FRIENDLY REMINDER                                   

Regardless if your recyclable bids are on a cart or put on the ground, please be sure 

that the items within will not blow away.  Our community is a disgrace if there is any 

wind (& that’s before the garbage trucks come through).  Thanks to 

all that pick up after our neighbors.   

In addition, if you are using a neighbor’s trash can verses putting 

your own to the curb, be polite and ask them first.   

From the Editor 

I am looking for more community involvement with OUR monthly newsletter, 

The Gazette.  Please consider sending me your to go to hotspots, pet info and 

even a biography about yourself so we get to know our neighbors better. 

Barbara Coulter Puchalski 

barbaracountrygreens@gmail.com 

Submissions needed by the 4th of each month 

THANK YOU IN ADVANCE! 


